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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, August 15, 2012
2:00 pm, Dean’s Conference Room
Present:  Dean D. Hayhurst, Drs. R. German, M. Mehrabadi, L. Tummala, and K. Walsh, Mr. D. Irwin and Ms. D. David
Absent: 
Mr. L. Hinkle
1. Call to order:  The meeting was called to order at 2:07 p.m.
2. Fall Class Schedule:  It was reported that the College’s target FTES is 1200 for this semester and that current FTES numbers were 45 higher than this time last year. Each Department noted having to add courses to accommodate student needs, primarily lower level courses. 

3. Budget Reduction: (a) A chart prepared by Sally Roush comparing budget numbers over the past 5 years and (b) a chart prepared by Mr. Irwin showing the College’s budget breakdown were distributed. Discussion ensued on strategies to increase revenue by $100 million to offset budget cuts. They included focusing on recruiting non-resident students, increasing Extended Studies courses, course-shifting and increasing/initiating lab fees, among other things. The Dean noted that Academic Affair’s budget was not reduced this round. Other University divisions have taken on deeper cuts.
4. Equipment Funding: There has not yet been finalized numbers for this year’s equipment funding but we should know in the next few weeks. Discussions were held regarding purchases (a) of software (b) for furnishings the EL building and (c) of 2 new locations for College servers to protect computer equipment.
5. IT-103 Renovation: Renovation of this area which will contain space for Environmental Engineering (TRadniecki’s soils lab and CCEE’s fluids lab), was expected to be completed for Fall. However, a newly added level of permitting has slowed down progress. It is hoped it can be completed for the Spring 2012 semester. Consequently, AE will share fluids lab space with CCEE for the Fall semester.
6. Ed Beighley: Dr. Beighley contacted Dr. Walsh in July, indicating that he’d received a large NASA grant for which he had applied and that he wanted to return to SDSU to do the research and would like to rejoin the College in the Fall semester. If this occurs, he will be appointed on soft money for 2 years. A targeted search will be performed for the Fall 2013 semester for which a VPAA# has already been secured.
7. Graduate Program Review Status: Dr. German forwarded a template to the Chairs to be used for the review of the seven MS programs scheduled for September. Dr. Tummala noted that his review document is 90% complete and is 40 pages long; he was asked to share this with the other Chairs. The Dean suggested that faculty profiles be included in each review. It was agreed that Dr. German and the Chairs would meet on Monday to further discuss this.
8. Faculty Retreat: The Dean gave a basic rundown of the meeting agenda noting that invitations were extended to several “outsiders” to attend this August 21 meeting, including some College of Business Administration faculty. Keith MacGreggor, Director of Venture Labs and Duane Roth, CEO of CONNECT, will attend to discuss engineering entrepreneurship. Staff has been invited to attend the meeting at 11:30am (and for lunch immediately thereafter) to hear several faculty who will make brief presentations on their current programs. An election will also be held to name the College’s RTP Committee chair. 
9. ADC Updates: 

· There has been dialog at the Research Foundation regarding uniformity of graduate student classifications; assistantships are being offered; etc.
· CFA has finalized their lecturers’ contract. There will be a Chairs meeting with Edith Benkov to discuss this. There may ultimately be a modified 6-year RTP process for lecturers.
10. Roundtable:
· Dr. Tummala noted (a) a Wall Street Journal article on foreign students and their consistently decreasing numbers and (b) a need for online courses.
· Dr. Walsh indicated that his faculty is expecting Pres. Hirshman to attend one of their Fall faculty meetings and asked the other Chairs to discuss their successful presentations for him. He further asked about the number of names required to be submitted to Provost Marlin for the Dean’s review. It was noted that each Department should submit three names with the final decision to be made by the Provost.
The meeting adjourned at 4:15p.m.
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